
 
 

2 Hanson Place, Brooklyn, New York 11217 
T: 631-304-6968   benjamin.weisel1@nationalgrid.com 
 

Benjamin Weisel 
Senior Counsel II 
NY Regulatory 

 
October 9, 2025         
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
Hon. Michelle L. Phillips 
Secretary to the Commission 
New York State Public Service Commission 
Agency Building 3 
Albany, NY 12223-1350 
 

RE:  Case 25-E-____: Verified Petition of Niagara Mohawk Power Corporation 
d/b/a National Grid for Public Service Commission Approval of a Sub-
Transmission Encumbrance Proposal and, Alternatively, a Proposal to Revise 
Tariff Leaf 111 

 
Dear Secretary Phillips: 
 

In connection with the above-referenced matter, attached please find the Verified Petition 
of Niagara Mohawk Power Corporation d/b/a National Grid for Public Service Commission 
Approval of a Sub-Transmission Encumbrance Proposal (“Petition”).  Alternatively, attached 
please find a clean version/red-lined version of a Proposal to Revise Tariff Leaf 111 (“Proposed 
Tariff Change”). 
 
Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions regarding the Petition, Proposed Tariff 
Change, or this request. Thank you for your time and attention to this matter. 
 

Respectfully submitted 
,/s/ Benjamin Weisel 
Benjamin Weisel  
Senior Counsel II 

 
 
 

 
 
 


